
 

 

   

 
          

 
        

 
             

           
       

 
              

           
              

      
 

          
            

           
 

            
             

 
  

 
  

      
      

 
           

CITY COUNCILLOR 

Shelley Carroll ~~in 
WARD 17 DON VALLEY NORTH 

~ TORONTO 
Toronto City Hall 

100 Queen Street West, Suite A3 
Toronto, Ontario 

MSH2N2 

416-338-2650 • councillor carroll@toronto.ca • shelleycarroll.ca 

April 25, 2023 

Re: Donation from Sleep Country Canada to City of Toronto 

Dear Deputy Mayor McKelvie and Members of the Executive Committee, 

I am recommending that the Executive Committee add to the agenda the attached 
transmittal from the Director of Strategic Partnerships regarding a Donation from Sleep 
Country Canada to the City of Toronto 

This report seeks approval from City Council to accept an in-kind donation from Sleep 
Country Canada for 77 sets of mattresses, along with coordinating bedframes and 
posture boards, with a value of $58,000. The donation will help Shelter, Support and 

Housing Administration's Rapid Rehousing Initiative. 

The estimated value of this offer exceeds the $50,000 threshold for donation 
acceptance under the City's Policy on Donations to the City for Community Benefits. As 

a result, City Council's approval is required to accept this donation. 

This transmittal did not meet the Executive Committee agenda closing. I am 
recommending we add this important report as new business to be considered today. 

Sincerely, 

Councillor Shelley Carroll 
Chair, Economic and Community Development Committee 
Ward 17 – Don Valley North 

Attachment 1: Donation from Sleep Country Canada to City of Toronto 


